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Our Saviour 

Lutheran Church 
is a congregation of the 

Indiana-Kentucky Synod of the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church 

in America. 
 

We welcome all 
to share in life with Christ 

as a community 
of faith in mission. 

 

OSLC’s 
Vision & Mission 

 

God calls us to be a community of 
discipleship for all, making Christ’s 

love real in our daily lives. 
 

Grow in faith and Christian calling 
 

Love and serve God and neighbor 
 

Proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
 
 

Worship on Sundays 

10:00 a.m. Traditional (9AM start 
    on 8/18)(Online and  
    in-person) 

5:00 P.m. Breaking Bread Meal 
5:45 P.M. Breaking Bread Service       
               (in-person) 

 
Join the Zoom Meeting or watch 
live on OSLC’s Facebook page. 

 

Email OSLC (info@osluth.org) and you will 
receive a bulletin and a Zoom invite. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Randy Schroeder, Pastor 

Kristin Rice, Campus Pastor 
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Grace, Mercy and Peace to you and your family from our Creator, our Savior 
Jesus Christ, and our Sustainer the Holy Spirit!!  
 
Last month I was excited to give you an update about our new ministry     
opportunity around leasing our property. This week I want to look back at the 
Indiana Kentucky Synod Assembly that Scott, Sandra (Vana), Missy and I 
attended in June. The 37th Annual Assembly of the Indiana-Kentucky Synod 
of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America was held Friday, June 7, 
through Sunday, June 9, 2024, at the Crowne Plaza, in Louisville, KY.  
 
 

In Romans Chapter 12:4-5, we read 
 

“4 For as in one body we have many members and not all the members have the same function, 5 so 
we, who are many, are one body in Christ, and individually we are members one of another.” 

 
It is great to see the one body of Christ come together with its many gifts. The Synod Assembly brings 
together the 171 ELCA Congregations and Ministries from Indiana and Kentucky. It is a time we get to 
visit with our fellow Lutherans of our synod and see the whole of our synod, as we learn and work        
together for the betterment of God’s kin-dom. Each congregation is invited to send their rostered leaders 
and two representatives from their church. Larger churches are allowed to bring more representatives and 
congregations of diverse communities can bring additional representatives of those diverse communities. 
You can use this link for a full view of the Bulletin of Reports. (Which is an overview of the weekends 
business) https://iksynod.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/2024-Bulletin-of-Report.pdf-REDUCED.pdf 
The attendance of the voting members was 196 lay members and 129 rostered leaders, 325 voting         
member in all. The assembly also allows visitors and non-voting members, such as visiting speakers,   
bishops, and helpers. 
 
The Synod Assembly is much like the annual congregational meetings we hold at OSLC. There are many 
administrative acts to complete such as approving a new budget, hearing reports from the Synod Staff, 
electing Synod Council member, electing representative (one of which will be OSLC/PLM’s own Zach 
Echart) to go to the Churchwide Assembly (which will be held Aug 2nd, 2025, in Phoenix, AZ), and this 
year’s highlight of electing a new Bishop. (Bishop elections happen every 6 years.) As I have said        
publicly, our Bishop-elect is Pr. Tim Graham of Messiah LC in Fort Wayne, IN.  
 
Some of my personal favorite parts of the Assembly are participating in the rich and remarkable worship, 
along with hearing awesome preaching. This year was exceptional as 
we heard from our current Bishop Bill and Bishop of the North/West 
Lower Michigan Synod, Bishop Craig Satterlee. Another favorite of 
mine is visiting with old and new friends of the Synod.  
 
If you are ever interested in being a representative of OSLC to the    
Assembly, please let me know and we will give your name to the  
Nominating Team for our next congregational meeting in January.  
 
Thank you for your partnership in ministry. You are a blessing from 
God, a blessing to OSLC, PLM and to me.  
 
Peace,  
Pastor Randy  ☺ 

 
 
 
 

 
Wabash Pastoral  

 Leadership            
 Program: 

 
 August 5-7 
 October 4-16 (Study  
  Tour to Ghana) 
 December 2-4   

Pastor’s Letter 

https://iksynod.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/2024-Bulletin-of-Report.pdf-REDUCED.pdf
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News & Notes 

Second Quarter Financial Report 
 

For the first six months of 2024, the church received 
$177,390.59 in contributions and spent $169,181.77 on         
expenses.  Offerings for the first six months were 109% of 
our projected income.   
 

In addition, we have received $182,512.35 of the $181,140 
that has been pledged for the Capital Campaign.  Several 
members who did not pledge at the beginning of the Capital 
Campaign have nonetheless made contributions which is 
why we have  exceeded the pledged amount.  The amount 
that has been pledged but not yet received, and any addition-
al contributions will be used to reduce the principal on the 
MIF loan for the rental houses.  These principal reduction 
payments will be very helpful when the inter-
est rate on this loan readjusts in September of 
2027. 
 

Thank you for your  contributions to support 
the mission of our church! 
 

— Finance Ministry Team 

Council Highlights 
 

 

• Fellowship: A new one pot Bunn coffee maker 

was added for regular use. The multiple pot unit 

will be reserved for use on days with larger 

number of people (about 100). 

• PLM: Mission Guatemala, March 16-23, 2025: 

two open informational meetings planned for 

September 8th and 25th. Fall outreach events: 

August 14, 3-5pm welcome students during  

Boiler Gold Rush, August 17-OUTfest table 

with OSLC, September 10, 6-8 pm in the       

Co-Rec Black and Gold gyms, Rainbow 

CallOUT, and November 20, 6-7pm PLM    

students and board Thanksgiving meal.    

Breaking Bread begins Sunday, August 18th 

starting at 5pm. Wednesday PLM dinners at 

PLM House begin Wednesday, August 21st at 

6pm. 

Stewardship 
 

Budget Time 
Wait… Come Back… Please keep Reading! 

Ministry Team Chairs/ Teams: Remember to discuss your annual budget requests and prepare to send them 
to Steve Belter for budget planning by September 10th. During September and October, the Financial Team 
will need those requests as the stewardship process begins to budget for 2025.  
 

Please think big and dream bigger as we share the God’s Kin-dom with others. 
 

This doesn’t mean Spend, Spend, $pend… But, rather, look at each budget line item prayerfully. Are the funds 
being used, or are they used for the betterment of God’s work? If not, maybe we can let that line item go. If 
there are funds sitting dormant because we don’t have that specific need anymore, maybe those funds can be 
allocated elsewhere. Finally, if there is something you or your team believes God is calling us to do as the 
Body of Christ, request the funds you need to make it happen and happen well.  
 

All OSLC Members: The Stewardship Team will soon work on the information for the Stewardship       
packages. These packages will include the proposed 2025 budget, a stewardship prayer, an invitation to 
prayerfully discern your financial contribution to support God’s mission through OSLC in 2025, and other  
info. Stewardship packages will be available to pick up at church, on Sunday Sept 29th. If you are not 
available to pick them up, we will mail out what remains on September 30th. Pledge (Commitment) Sunday, 
when we invite you to return those pledges, will be Sunday October 20th. You may place them in the offering 
plate prior to that Sunday or mail them using the included envelope, whenever they are ready. 

 

Because of your generous sharing, OSLC and PLM continue in God’s call and ministry. 
 

Thank you for all you do and your continued support of loving and serving God and neighbor. 
You are worthy, appreciated, and loved.  
 

Peace,   
Pastor Randy  

   Our 

   Saviour’s 

   Love we 

   Celebrate 

It’s that time of year again  . 
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Faith Formation August News  

Godly Play Invitation- 
 

This Fall, we are experimenting with a new Sunday School method called 
Godly Play. Many of you experienced Godly Play in June when Carol and 
Missy held a Godly Play session during the Adult Forum. We witnessed how 
the kids engaged with the story and the materials. Play-based storytelling is a 
powerful way of passing on our faith stories to the children at OSLC. We 
have been working to pull the stories together this summer and prepare the 
room for Godly Play this Fall. Please take a moment to read this heartfelt 
message from Carol and consider if you would be interested.   

 

I love everything about storytelling. I love the 
stories and the messages. I love the familiarity 
and comfort of sharing time and space with  
important people. I love that the essence of 
those moments stays with me forever as part of 
my very being. When Meghan was little, a   
precious, awe-inspiring life truth was born deep 
in me. I discovered the power and the joy of 

storytelling in the experience of rocking a new baby in a quiet, cozy room and 
reading treasured stories like "Goodnight Moon" by Margaret Wise Brown. 
Meghan was snuggled in warm blankets made by women of her family who 
gifted her with these reminders of her heritage and the legacy of ancestors who 
came before her. As she cuddled her Winnie the Pooh bear, the rhythm of the 
rocking chair and the rhythm of the words in the book soothed my baby and my soul. Repeatedly reading 
those loved stories built a bridge that spans time and space. Sometimes, we end our calls with the phrase, 
"Goodnight, moon!" Storytelling is powerful and is our lifeline to those who came before us and still influence 
us. I am so excited about participating in Godly Play because it takes me right back to my own family stories. 
I am ready to try my hand at sharing the stories of God and God's people with the youth of OSLC. 
 

Here it comes! A shameless plug for more storytellers to participate in this experience! If you love telling  
children stories, or if your children are grown and flown and you realize you miss those times, too, please  
consider joining us as little or as often as you might like in telling the stories of God's people to our children. 
Thanks for your consideration! 
 

Carol Grady 
 

**************************************************************************************** 
If this sparks interest, wonder, or excitement, please get in touch with Carol (cgrady8@comcast.net) or Missy
(missy@osluth.org). Carol and I will hold Godly Play-based training for those interested in being storytellers 
on August 18th and August 25th after the 9:00 am worship service in our newly updated Sunday School 
Room. We will walk you through everything you will need to be a storyteller. We hope to have 3-5             
storytellers so people have an opportunity to participate, but it is only an occasional Sunday commitment. We 
have all the stories planned out for the 2024/2025 year, so you will know the story you are telling well in    
advance and become familiar with it.  
 

We also need door greeters/ helpers in the classroom. This person is the second adult in the classroom and 
helps prepare the children to get ready and enter the classroom. They also help them with their exploration 
(play) and art time. We recommend attending one of the training dates if you want to be a door greeter. 
 
Another exciting announcement is that Kathy Heise will facilitate a music time with the children on the first 
Sunday of every month! Music and song are intricate ways people learn about and express their faith. We will 
update the preschool Sunday School room to accommodate the music time. We are so grateful for this         
opportunity for our children. 

Facebook-“Like” OSLC’s page 

for Sunday Worship streamed live,  

updates and upcoming events: 

https://www.facebook.com/osluth/ 
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Other news for Faith Formation: Holly Black is interested in reigniting the Book Club and Hearts & Crafts 
this Fall. Both will begin in September. Book Club will read three books this Fall and meet via Zoom once in 
September, October, and November. The September book is "Winter Garden" by Kristin Hannah. Hearts and 
Crafts will begin on Tuesday, September 10th, at 1:30 in Fellowship Hall. We will start with easy card     
making, and you can bring a craft to work on. We hope to meet monthly- we will have a small make-and-take 
project and then time to work on our own crafts.  (May alternate between Tuesdays and Thursdays.) 
 
Holly is open to requests for crafts if there is something someone would like to learn.  
 
**************************************************************************************** 
 
Women’s Retreat- 
Our women's retreat is coming up soon. Missy Schroeder and Suzanne Clemenz will lead it, and the theme 
will be Prayer, Wisdom, and Our Bodies. Suzanne is a pastor at Trinity UMC and a fellow Spiritual Director. 
The fee to attend, which includes lunch during the retreat, will be $35.00, and sign-ups will be out on the first 
weekend in August.  (Scholarships are available.  Please contact Missy for more information.) 
 
**************************************************************************************** 
 
Here is a look at our Fall Faith Formation Schedule: 
August 18th and 25th- Godly Play training after 9:00 worship 
August 31st - Purdue Home Game against IN State-Parking Attendants needed 
September 8th- First Day of Sunday School 
September 10th- Hearts and Crafts at 1:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall 
September 14th- Purdue Home Game against Notre Dame-Parking Attendants needed 
September 15th- Ministry Fair in the Fellowship Hall 
September 22nd- Adult Forum Begins 
September 21st: Women's Retreat, Prayer, Wisdom, and Our Bodies at Ross Hills from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  
October 12th- Exploration Acres outing 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me, Missy Schroeder, at missy@osluth.or or               
260-402-4477. 
 
**************************************************************************************** 
 
One final announcement- 
As of August 1st, I have accepted a part-time position with the Indiana Kentucky Synod as Assistant Director 
and Mentor Coordinator of E-Connect. This contract is through August 2025, with the possibility of an        
extension depending on E-Connect's grant funding. I am contracted with E-Connect, and what I do will be 
rolled into this new position. This new position will not interfere with my work here at OSLC; it will only  
enhance what I can offer our congregation. An added benefit is that the synod will pay for my portion of 
health insurance while I am employed with them, which will bring substantial savings to OSLC.  
 
**************************************************************************************** 

 
                            Blessing of the Backpacks August 11th 
 

All students are invited to bring their backpacks to church. Pastor Randy will bless the        
backpacks and offer prayers for the students beginning a new school year. 

Faith Formation August News Continued 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 

    7 PM AA 
 
 
 
 
 

 8:30 AM Men’s 
Breakfast @ Café 
Literato 
9:30 AM OSLC’s 
Working Mom’s 
Group @ Java 
House 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

10 AM Worship   
in-person & Zoom  
11:15 AM Servant 
Sunday 

9 AM Centering 
Prayer via zoom 
 
 

6 PM Pax 12pm Luncheon   
Lectio via zoom 
 

7 PM AA   

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

10:00 AM      
Worship in-person 
& Zoom (Blessing 
of the backpacks) 

 
 

9 AM Centering 
Prayer via zoom 
6:30pm OSLC 
Council Meeting 
via Zoom 
 
 
 
 

6 PM Pax 
 

12pm Luncheon  
Lectio via zoom 
 
 
 
 

7 PM AA  4PM PRIDE! 

Lafayette      

OUTFest 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

9 AM Worship   
in-person & Zoom 
5 PM Breaking 
Bread Meal 
5:45 PM Breaking 
Bread Worship 

9 AM Centering 
Prayer via zoom 
 
 
 
 

6 PM Pax 
 

12pm Luncheon   
Lectio via zoom 
 

7 PM AA 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

9 AM Worship   
in-person & Zoom  
2 PM Women, 
Wine & Feminine 
Spirituality @ 
Wildcat Creek 
Winery 
5 PM Breaking 
Bread Meal 
5:45 PM Breaking 
Bread Worship 

9 AM Centering 
Prayer via zoom 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

6 PM Pax 

 

 

12pm Luncheon   
Lectio via zoom 

7 PM AA  12PM Purdue vs. 

Indiana State 

@Ross-Ade    

Stadium 

• September 2: Labor Day 

• November 28 and 29: Thanksgiving 

• December 24 and 25: Christmas 

• December 31 and January 1 (2025): New Years 

Dates OSLC Closed in 2024 
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Date Cantor 
Assisting  

Minister 
Lector Usher 

Assistant to 

Mike Williams 

August 4 

(10 AM) 
Russ Hillberry Bob Nielsen Dick Rahdert 

Michaela, Zoe, & 

River Thompson 
 

August 11 

(10 AM) 
Kathy Heise Mark Hermodson Kathy Grogan Missy Schroeder Jesse Grogan 

August 18 

(9AM) 
Scott Vana Mark Hermodson Clara Gearhart 

Wes & Calvin 

Gearhart 
 

August 25 

(9AM) 
Russ Hillberry Dick Rahdert Missy Schroeder   

 

Worship Assistant Schedule for August 

Harvests are beginning to ripen, and gardens are producing richly. God of growth, may the seeds you plant in 
me through worship bear abundant fruit. 
 

* * * 
In this time of worship, may all gathered here experience your lavish love, O God, through your Word and 
through one another. Amen. 
 

* * * 
Lord, as we pray together in the Spirit, dress us in your armor: salvation, truth, righteousness, faith, the Word 
of God and eagerness to share the gospel of peace (Ephesians 6:13-18). 
 

* * * 

Praise to you, O Lord! Though you are above all and beyond all, you come close to us and hold us in gentle 
care. We worship you. 

 

Welcome to worship, dear family of God. We pray that God restore to each of us joy in his gift of salvation 
and a willing spirit to serve him in response (Psalm 51:12). 
 

* * * 
“Taste and see that the Lord is good!” (Psalm 34:8). Welcome to worship, where all are invited to the feast by 
the Bread of Life himself. 
 

* * * 
Welcome! “Reverence for the Eternal is the first step toward wisdom” (Psalm 111:10, The Voice Bible). So 
let us come before God in awe and praise. 
 

* * * 
Friends and guests, welcome to worship in the name of Jesus, who is both Savior and Friend and who        
welcomes all.  

Preparation for Worship 

Words of Welcome 

 

Starting August 18th: 

9:00 AM (in-person & zoom) 

5:00 PM Breaking Bread Meal (in-person) 

5:45 PM Breaking Bread Service (in-person) 
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Social Justice  

ACE Campus Food Pantry 
 

ACE Campus Food Pantry opened on August 27, 2015 and was 
originally only open on Tuesdays. Since then, it has expanded its 
outreach with the addition of being open on Sundays as well as 
creating pop-up pantries across campus. 
 
They are a resource to combat food insecurity on Purdue's      
campus. The pantry is available for Purdue students, staff, faculty. 
Just bring a PUID! 
 
What are their hours? 
Tuesday 12:00-6:00 pm 
Sunday 5:00-8:00 pm 
 
Where are they located? 
200 N Russell St  
West Lafayette, IN 
Main floor of Student Baptist Foundation 
 
Volunteer 
Email them to volunteer with them. They offer a variety of shifts 
throughout the week for individuals and groups. 
 
Donate 
Through their Partnership with Food Finders Food Bank, they can 
make your dollars stretch further for their clients. 
 
(765) 357-3788 
acefoodpantry@gmail.com 
 
************************************************************************************************* 

The Social Justice Ministry Team at OSLC welcomes your participation! If you’d like to join the team, look 

for us in the Fellowship Hall on Servants Sunday (usually the first Sunday of the month).  

mailto:acefoodpantry@gmail.com


 

9 

 

We need your help to make LWR School Kits 
 

OSLC's Faith Formation and Social Justice teams will again join together to collect items for 
Lutheran World Relief School Kits. Last year, we assembled and sent 90 school kits to children 
worldwide. The need is even greater this year. As we enter July, school supplies will begin to 
go on sale. This is the perfect time to buy these much-needed items for our school kits. Place 
items in the designated space near the office in the Narthex.  Thank you for your generous  
support to this worthy cause.  
 
 
 
 

 
 

SOME IMPORTANT GUIDELINES TO REMEMBER 
 

• Please give new items only. 
• Please do not donate items with any religious symbols, messages or your group’s name. 
• Please do not donate any items decorated with a U.S. flag, patriotic or military symbols, or  
   references to the armed forces, including camouflage. 
• Do not add other items or leave out any of the items listed. 
• Do not enclose the Kit or any of its contents in plastic bags. 

 

 , approximately 8” x 10 1/2”; no loose leaf   
  paper 
  
  
  
  

  
  

Social Justice Continued 
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Service Opportunities & Community Activities 

 

Women, Wine (or whatever your preferred beverage) 
& Feminine Spirituality 

Women, Wine (or whatever your preferred beverage) & Feminine Spirituality You 

are invited to join us on Sunday, August 25th, from 2:00-4:00 pm at Wildcat Creek 

Winery for Women, Wine, and Feminine Spirituality. (You do not need to be 21 to 

go to the winery; they sell soft drinks and wine.) We will discuss the Book Fierce 

Women of the Bible and Their Stories of Violence, Mercy, Bravery, Wisdom, Sex, 

and Salvation by Alice Connor. (You can click the link to purchase the book from 

Amazon.) We will discuss  Chapter 5– Asherah: So God Had a Wife, Maybe? 

Probably. You do not need to read the previous chapters to be able to participate. 

Space is limited at the winery; please contact Missy at missy@osluth.org or      

260-402-4477 to let me know if you plan to attend.  

Purdue Football Game Parking 
It is that time of year again, Football season!  That means we 
need parking attendant volunteers. Volunteers arrive three hours 
before the game, collect funds for the parking, and park the cars. 
(There are detailed instructions for the attendants.) 
The parking proceeds go to our youth gathering event fund and 
PLM.  The next youth gathering is in July 2027.  PLM is taking 
the October 18th game.  OSLC must fill the slots for the rest of 
the home games. Please click on the link or scan the QR code to 
the Sign Up Genius to find a date for when 
you can help. I will have a paper copy on 
the table near the office door.  The first 
three games listed have times; the          
November game's time is TBD.  I will   
update the Sign Up Genius as soon as I 
know the time.  Thank 
You!   Purdue Football Parking Sign-Up 

https://a.co/d/cHchA0U
https://a.co/d/cHchA0U
https://a.co/d/cHchA0U
mailto:missy@osluth.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AACAA23A7FFC25-50422588-purdue
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Times and Locations of Ministry Meetings 
 

Property normally meets on the first Sunday of the month, 
shortly after the 9:00 service ends. The meeting is moved to 
other Sundays as needed to accommodate the schedules of 
its members. If you are interested in attending the meetings 
or joining the  property ministry team, please contact Matt 
Ohland at ohland@purdue.edu to be notified of changes in 
the regular meeting time Congregational Life meets in the 
Fellowship Hall on Servant Sundays. All are welcome! 
Faith Formation meets via zoom to accommodate the 
schedules of its members. New members are welcome! 
Contact Missy Schroeder (missy@osluth.org) for more   
info. Operations meets only when there is a need or crisis. 
If you would like to attend one of the meetings, please 
email Dick Rahdert and he will notify you of the time and 
place. Finance normally meets on Servant Sunday          
afternoon via zoom. Meetings are usually suspended during 
the months of June, July, and August. Social Justice meets 
in the Fellowship Hall on Servant Sunday. All are              
welcome! Evangelism meets on Servant Sundays, usually 
via zoom. Scott Vana would be happy to send you a zoom 
invite. 

Working Mom’s Group 

You are invited to join us for OSLC's Working Mom’s Group on the first Saturday 
of the month at The Lobby by Grey House from 9:30 -11:00. Our next meeting is 
on Saturday, August 3rd, at Java House located at 4729 Meijer Ct., Lafayette, IN 
47905. This casual group meets to support one another as moms and women  
working outside the home. If you have any questions, please get in touch with 
Missy Schroeder at missy@osluth.org or 260-402-4477. 
 
****************************************************************** 

 

Centering Prayer Group 
Join us every Monday morning for Centering Prayer at OSLC online via zoom 
from 9:00 – 9:30 am. The zoom link will be sent out on Fridays with the worship 
zoom link. 

 
****************************************************************** 

 

Luncheon Lectio Divina- Praying with Scripture 
Join us every Wednesday at noon via zoom for Lectio Divina. The zoom link will 
be sent on Fridays with the worship zoom link. 

 

Hosts Invited for                                                   
Fellowship Hour 

 
 
We all love to gather after 
church for coffee and          
fellowship! We are looking 
for volunteers to make coffee 
for the fellowship hour. If 
you would like to bring a 
snack that would be much 
appreciated but 
not necessary. The sign up 
sheet is in the fellowship 
hall. 

 

Service Opportunities & Community Activities Continued 

mailto:ohland@purdue.edu
mailto:missy@osluth.org
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Welcome Back, Purdue! 
 

As West Lafayette gets re-populated with new and returning students, we pray for the        
transition into this new academic year. Many students will join OSLC for worship throughout 
the year, and here’s a couple of things you can do to help them feel celebrated as part of our 
community: 

Wear a Name Tag – Every week we have a table of sticker name tags available, and you 
can opt to use one with or without your pronouns. When we all wear name tags as often 
as we can, no one feels left out or different when they are our guests.  

Introduce Yourself…Often! – Before and after worship is a great time to engage with  
students or guests with whom you may not be familiar. As a returning member of the 
community, you are the best and most qualified to say “Hi! My name is…what’s 
yours?” And yes, do this even when you’re wearing a name tag.  

Take Notice – Yes, we love to see one another each week. And we can be just as excited to 
notice someone unfamiliar. Say Hi! Sit with them or invite them to sit with you. Let 
them know where the bathrooms are, ask if they are familiar with the worship service; 
and if they’re not, let them know a little bit of what to expect based on your                
experiences. And when you see that new face return for another week, lather, rinse, and 
repeat. Say hi, sit with them, and engage in conversation. 

 

When we do these things each and every week, we may find ourselves becoming acquainted 
with one another in surprising and new ways. Wouldn’t it be great if every guest, every           
student, every person who worshipped with us felt seen, loved, and celebrated as part of our 
community? No matter the frequency, we have an incredible opportunity to be agents and  
witnesses of God’s love to strangers and friends alike in ways that might make a difference, 
often beyond our own comprehending. 
 

Remember that you are celebrated in this community, too, and are just as important and      
valuable. When we know we are loved, we can love others with even more courage and       
curiosity.  

 

      

      A Message from  

 
 
PLM and OSLC are teaming up to share a table at OUTFest on August 17. Sign up 
for a 2-hour shift to ‘person’ the table and help us celebrate the LGBTQIA+      
community as a sign of God’s abundant love for every person. 
Questions? Email Pastor Kristin (pastor@plm.org)  
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JOKES 

1. Q: Do fish go on vacation? A: No, because they're always in 
school!  

2. Q: Don’t June know it’s August? A: Sometimes I think you 
can’t December. 

3. Q: What kind of lion never roars? A: A dandelion.  
4. Knock, knock. 
      Who’s there?                                                                                            
      Interrupting cow.                                                                           
      Interrupting cow wh—MOOOOO! 

                        Kids Corner 
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News items for the September Evangel are due to the office (info@osluth.org) 
by 8/26/2023. Please type “Evangel” in the subject line. 

 

 

OSLC Staff 

(765) 743-2931 

www.osluth.org 

Randy Schroeder, Pastor 

Erin Thompson, Office Administrator 

Missy Schroeder, Director of Faith 

Formation 

Beth Dana, Julie Huetteman & 

Sandra Vana, Musicians 

Mike Williams, AV Specialist 

 

 

PLM 

Purdue Lutheran Ministry 

(765) 743-2398 

www.plm.org 

Pastor Kristin Rice 

Amy Brown, Office Manager 

330 West Fowler Ave 

West Lafayette, IN 47906 

 

Congregational Officers 

President: Bob Nielsen 

Vice President: Ainsley Hargus 

Treasurer: John Mills 

Financial Secretary: Ted Heise 

Secretary: Sandra Vana 

 

 
 

 

Congregational Council 

Ron Bahr 

Jesse Grogan 

Ainsley Hargus 

Bob Nielsen 

Dick Rahdert 

Sandra Vana 

Mary McGrath 

Andrew Meyer 

Eric Munson 

Our Saviour Lutheran Church 
300 West Fowler Avenue 
West Lafayette, IN  47906 

 

Ministry Team Contacts 

Altar: Vicki Mills 

Care: Sherri Guido, Diane Gray &  

    Sue Aufderheide 

Evangelism: Scott Vana 

Faith Formation: Missy Schroeder 

Fellowship Events: TBD 

Finance: Steve Belter & Carl Behnke 

Foundation: Vince Guido 

Mutual Ministry: Aaron Johnson 

Operations: Dick Rahdert 

Property: Matt Ohland 

Social Justice: Sandra Vana 

Stewardship: Pastor Randy Schroeder 

Worship & Music: Mark Hermodson 
 

Outreach 

Family Promise: Julie Huetteman 

LUM Liaison:  Pastor Randy Schroeder 

PLM Liaison: Ainsley Hargus 

 


